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 A NON-PROFIT ORGANIZATION Dedicated to equine Legislation, Good Horsemanship, the Acquisition and Preservation of Trails  

March 9 Day at the Races / Santa Anita Racetrack / see flyer page 9 

March 21 General Meeting /  Mandarin Terrace / Sun Valley 

April 5-7 Pioneertown Ride / Yucca Valley / see flyer page 10 

April 14 John Richardson Memorial Ride / Vasquez Rocks & Maria Bonita’s / see flyer page 11 

May 11 Progressive Dinner Ride / Agua Dulce / see flyer page 12  

June 6-9 ETI Spring Ride / SAVE THE DATE 

August 19-26 Morro Bay / SAVE THE DATE 

Page 13 2024 Ride Schedule 

COMING EVENTS 
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Kathleen Smart 

1196 Rambling Road 

Simi Valley, CA 93065 
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Hi Everyone, 
 
We’ve had a great start to the new year! On January 27th, the Dohmens, Billie, Allan and I 
attended the ETI National Presidents & Membership Luncheon in Sunland. ETI is doing well 
financially. The ETI National Convention will not be held this year, but there will be a 
Spring ride June 6-9th. The location has not been determined, but National has put out a 
survey asking for opinions on Spring ride options and rides in general.  
  
Jim Renze, Patty Hug and Jeanne Mather were able to secure Madrone, Oak  and 3 of the 
smaller camps at Morro Bay for August 19th – August 26th. THANK YOU, THANK YOU, 
THANK YOU! Once again C22 will be able to enjoy riding on the ocean and enjoy camping 
in Hazard Horse Camp!  
 
We have some great rides and events coming up:  
 
We are looking forward to our next event, a day at the races at Santa Anita Racetrack 
March 9th. Please let Tiffanie know if you will be joining (flyer on page 9).   
 
Our General Meeting is Thursday, March 21st at Mandarin Terrace.  
 
April 5th-7th is the Pioneertown camp out. It’s been a few years since we’ve been back.  
There are a few are restaurants, saloons and a bakery now.  Come on out and join the fun! 
Please reserve your camping site/corral directly through Pioneertown Corrals’s website 
(flyer on page 10).   
 
April 14th is the John Richardson Memorial Ride at Vasquez Rocks. This is a about a 2 -1⁄2 
hour ride through the majestic, scenic Vasquez Rocks. Afterwards, we will have lunch at 
Maria Bonita’s Restaurant, which is about 1⁄2 mile from Vasquez Rocks. We will trailer 
over and park near the restaurant for lunch. Don’t forget your cameras!! Please RSVP to 
Sharon Richardson (flyer on page 11). 
 
May 11th is our Progressive Dinner Ride in at Shamrock T Ranch in Agua Dulce (flyer on 
page 12). 
 
June 6th-9th is the ETI National Annual Spring Ride. Details to follow. Please save the 
date! 
 
See you on the trail, 
 
Kat 

PRESIDENT’S 

MESSAGE 
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General Meeting 

Our Next Board Meeting will be:  

Thursday, March 21st 

     The location will be at:  

        Mandarin Terrace  

     8815 Sunland Blvd., Sun Valley 

Dinner at 6PM. Meeting starts at 7PM 

 

WHAT’S NEW IN 22 

LOSSES: 

Long time C22 member Karla Weber (Palmdale) and Life member Ron McCoy 

(Riverside) passed away. Our sympathies go out to the Weber and McCoy family. 

 

 

NEW MEMBER:  

Raquel Escobar from California City, CA. 

Welcome to C22! 
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membership 

https://etinational.com/membership/        Corral 22 

@Kathleen-Smart-2 

 

Memberships Expiring 
In March/April: 
 

Patty Hug 

Julie Weinstock-Schwartz 

Janene White 

April 5-7 / Pioneertown / Yucca Valley / see flyer page 10 

April 14 / John Richardson Memorial Ride / Vasquez Rocks & Maria Bonita’s / see flyer page 11 

May 11 / Progressive Dinner Ride / Agua Dulce / see flyer page 12 

June 6-9 / ETI National Spring Ride / SAVE THE DATE / flyer to follow 

August 19-26 / Morro Bay Camp Out / SAVE THE DATE / flyer to follow 

2024 Ride Schedule see page 13 

 

CLASSIFIED 

PASTURE: 

Large dry pastures available for layups, RnR, and retired horses only. Caretaker on property 24/7, troughs cleaned 
and pastures harrowed every week. Located in Somis, $250/mo. includes hay twice daily, alfalfa or grass.  Contact 
Paul Jacques at:  paulj@peppertreeranch.com or 805-386-4354 
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Horsin’ Around 

2024 Casper’s Camp Out 
Our first ride of the year was a success despite the rain! Nine riders enjoyed the 

beautiful campsites at the Starr Mesa equestrian campground at Ronald W. Caspers 

Wilderness Park in San Juan Capistrano. Each pull-through campsite had 2 corrals, a 
firepit, a picnic table and water for the horses. Several of us had never been there so we 

were all ready for an adventure, rain or shine! After everyone arrived and got settled in, 

we all headed into town for a lovely dinner at Crivello’s Italian Bistro. The food was 

absolutely amazing! On Saturday morning, Jesse Hightower cooked us a cowboy 
breakfast casserole in the dutch oven. After breakfast, Tiffanie Bailey led us on a nice 

ride on the Dick Loskorn and West Ridge trail. Half way on our ride it started to rain, 

but we were all prepared with our rain gear. All the horses did really well in the rain/

mud. After we got back to camp, the rain let up and we enjoyed appetizers and a nice 
potluck dinner.  It was a wonderful time had by all!  

By: Kat Smart  
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Horsin’ Around 

2024 Casper’s Camp Out 
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Horsin’ Around 

15th Annual Bert Bonnett/Doc Larsen Chili Ride 

Our second ride of the year was a success despite all the rain we’ve had in the last couple of weeks. The 

rain stopped just in time for the trails to dry out for the 15th Annual Doc Larsen & Bert Bonnett 

Memorial Chili Ride..no dust!  Allan Johnson led 18 riders on a wonderful ride up Little Tujunga creek 
to lower/upper Doc Larsen trail. We stopped to water horses at the water trough built by Doc Larsen. 

When we got back to Ranger Park, Bill and Tina Pollard had chili waiting for us. Bill made his traditional 

chili without beans (my favorite) and another pot of chili with beans. We also enjoyed delicious 

cornbread made by Becky George and Billie McGuire and brownies! Doc’s daughter, Linda Warnekros, 
shared stories about Doc’s work as a veterinarian and all his work on the trails.  A special thanks to Allan 

Johnson and Billie McGuire for pre-riding and leading the ride! Also a very big thank you to Bill Pollard 

for making his delicious chili and Billie and Becky for making cornbread. Thanks again to Allan Johnson 

and the San Fernando Rangers for allowing us to use their wonderful facility. Cheers to Doc & Bert! 
 

By: Kat Smart  

Photos by: Kat Smart, Billie McGuire, Tiffanie Bailey, Janene White 
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Horsin’ Around 

15th Annual Bert Bonnett/Doc Larsen Chili Ride 
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